Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 2 February 2016 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mr J Wheeler, Mr R Watson and Mrs F Kirkpatrick
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: None
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Jaan Larner (District Councillor) and Mr Barry Stone (County Councillor)
2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Watson declared an interest in item 8.1 & 8.2 as the applicant.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 

4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  

5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Queens 90th Birthday: Mrs Starman contacted South Norfolk Council who confirmed £400 will be available for communities to put towards an event between 21 April 2016 and 12 June 2016.  A South Norfolk District Council meeting is taking place on 8 March to present ideas and discuss further. Joining Chedgrave celebrations was discussed however it was felt doing something within the village would be positive.   A Picnic and Proms idea was suggested with a venue of the Windmill or Playground.  Mrs Starman agreed to investigate the cost of a band.  Clerk to monitor South Norfolk District Councils website for the grant forms.  All to consider idea’s for discussion at the next meeting.
5.2 Freda Selby Memorial: The Village Hall Committee offered to pay half towards a Memorial.  Mr Wheeler will investigate the cost of a suitable tree and plaque to be planted in the Playground.
6
Clerks Report:
· Precept – forms sent.

· War Memorial - Resident asked that we keep all those who pledged to sponsor a letter informed.  Clerk sent an e-mail update to all.  Hardley War Memorial application has not yet been submitted.  The Broads Authority state permission should be covered by a Church faculty. When Permissions established the application will be sent.
· Defibrillator Training- Resident asked if we have arranged a further course on using the defibrillator.  Clerk contacted Hannah Fryer who is a front line member of the east of England ambulance service and trainer assigned to the Loddon First Responders.  Hannah agreed to give a free demonstration. Dates to be agreed and publicised by Clerk.
· Grass Cutting Tender – One quote received to date from Gary Shillings and Dean Baldry, closing date agreed on advert as 18 March 2016.  A resident of Langley asked if the cutting of the hedge could be at a time other than autumn, given that this is an important time for the birds feeding.    Councillors agreed that this is still the best time of year to support spring nesting and the health and safety of being able to see in the playground.  There are plenty of other hedges in the area.  Cutting has recently been reduced - the hedge behind the goal post is being left to grow.  
· Internal Audit – Adepta have quoted £72 for completing the year ending 2016 Internal Audit.
· Defibrillator Light – A resident who feels the defibrillator light is too bright and intrusive suggested we use the Hardley phone box for relocating the defibrillator.  The bright light has been reported to the East of England Co-op who will send an Engineer to check.  Councillors stated prior to the Defibrillator being installed a full survey of the area was completed and it is unlikely to be moved. 
· Highways feedback- 
· The missing byway sign in the dip of Gentleman’s Walk leading to Staithe Road has been reported to Norfolk Trails.
· The broken 3 way finger sign by the War Memorial has been reported and will be repaired as soon as possible.
· The missing Sharp bend road sign approaching the War Memorial from Chedgrave has been reported and will be replaced, no further signs can be ordered.
· Due to funding cuts it is likely no further Traffic management schemes including Speed limits will be progressed.  The speed limit on Langley Street does not meet the criteria for a change to 30mph from 40mph.
· Drainage problems at the top of Gentleman’s Walk and the War Memorial were reported and will be checked for any Maintenance work required.  The Forge Road cross roads has no ditches so is reliant on water soaking into the banks.  All the drainage grip clearance has been ordered and should be cleared in the next couple of months.
· Verges wearing away due to large vehicles was bought to Highways attention however if a vehicle is taxed to be on the road, they have no recourse against operators if they are using them legally.  It is a frustrating issue.
· Potholes on Staithe Road will be carried out urgently. Surface dressing on Staithe Road will be completed over the summer.
· Highways apologised for not being able to offer a previous level of service due to funding cuts.
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Correspondence:  See list of correspondence circulated following the meeting. 
8
Planning:

8.1 Decision: Approved with conditions: South Norfolk Council 2015/2095 Staithe Farm Langley Street Langley NR16 6AD Replace windows, replace door corner posts and removal of cement render to north and south gables.  (Listed Building consent) 
8.2 Application: South Norfolk 2016/0192 –Staithe Cottage Langley Street Langley Norfolk NR14 6AD.  Application Type: Certificate of Lawfulness – Existing.  Certificate of existing lawful use for continued use as a rental property. South Norfolk requested any knowledge relating to this development which confirms or contradicts the submitted information in particular how long the development has been present. 
It was pointed out that Staithe Cottage was on the electoral roll in 2010 with names Wright and Hill. No objections were raised.  Clerk to inform South Norfolk Council.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100880
	£20.00

	Kidz Kluster Youth Club
	Donation towards Playground fund
	INCOME
	£200

	Royal British Legion
	Donation for 2x Poppy Wreaths
	100881
	£45.00


· Account Balances at 1 February 2016
· Current Account: £1975.46
· Savings Account : £5810.17
· Playground Account: £551.44
10.  Police Report: Not available until further notice.  Some details can be found on                                                   www.norfolk.police.uk/aboutus/yourrighttoinformation/streetlevelcrime.aspx
11.  County Councillors Report: None
12.  District Councillors Report: None
13.  Tree Wardens Report: John Overton has been contacted.  The hedging near Langley Church can go ahead once permission has been granted. Mr Sullivan agreed to meet Mr Wheeler on Sunday at 10am at Langley School to agree exact location and type of hedging.
14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
· Mrs Starman pointed out that the date of the Langley with Hardley parish Council meeting was not in Chet News Diary Dates.  Clerk to remind of dates for future publications.
· Mr Timmins reported the Vehicle Activated Sign has been outside No.10.  A comparison was shared from the exact location in September 2015 with January 2016 will little differences in Volume and average speed.
· Mr Timmins confirmed Adnams have acknowledged the grant application.
· Mrs Kirkpatrick asked if we have had any further feedback from the BT phone box and if we are going ahead with the library/tourist information idea.  It was agreed to wait till after the leaflet drop resident consultation. Clerk asked to check Loddon tourist information for any spare leaflet racks.
· Mr Sullivan photocopied the Playground questionnaire ready for distribution.  An invoice for £2.50 was agreed to be paid to Langley School. Cheque no. 100882 signed.
· Leaflets and questionnaires were distributed and agreed who was delivering where prior to the next meeting. 
15.  Public Participation: None
16. Date of next Meeting - Tuesday 1 March 2016, 7.30pm.  
      The Meeting closed at 20:30
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